AMCCO BOARD MEETING

DUBLIN JUSTICE CENTER

DUBLIN, OH 

JANUARY 27, 2006

President Cindy Bitter called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.

ATTENDEES:
Cindy Bitter, Upper Arlington

Linda Lutts, Sharonville

Marcia Soos, Shadyside

Janice Speicher, Dublin


Jackie Fugett, Forest Park
June Allison, Yellow Springs

Karen Woodward, Gahanna

Kathy Kaluger, St. Clairsville
Elaine VanHorn, Loudonville

Darryl Dever, lobbyist

Cindy Bitter asked each clerk to introduce herself since our lobbyist, Darryl Dever, was in attendance.  Elaine VanHorn of Loudonville also introduced herself as the new representative for the Northeast.  

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the meeting minutes from the board meetings of September 21, 2005 and November 4, 2005.  There were no additions or corrections.  Linda Lutts motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Karen Woodward.  The minutes were approved.

OLD BUSINESS:
Cindy asked Darryl Dever to give us a report.  Darryl stated currently there is no formal bill to report on.  Darryl believes one will be introduced but it will not pass this session.  He said we do not need to put together a formal strategy yet, but he would like us to consider our operations and how our courts benefit the community, as well as improvements that could be made in mayor’s courts. Last week Darryl met with Lori Tyack, the clerk of Franklin County Municipal Court, and said she is an important ally.  She can vouch for us and she can offer support and first hand experience of how our courts help ease the burden of municipal courts.  Darryl wants to know our legislative contacts and whom our mayor’s have contacted.  Jackie Fugett suggested having each area form a task force to provide information to Darryl.  Each region could come up with ideas of our function and improvements and then share the ideas.  Darryl said it is good to get support letters, but right now it may be too early.  He believes we have a good chance that our courts will not be abolished and our issue may not happen this year.  

Karen Woodward asked Darryl for any information regarding HB 456, and he said he would watch the bill.  This bill will allow courts, including mayor’s, to keep five percent of mandated collected court costs.  This money can be used towards administrative and operation expenses of the court.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated January 27, 2006 with an ending checking account balance of $11, 034.17 and an ending savings account balance of $10, 428.83.  Marcia reported approximately 130 courts have sent dues.  Marcia mailed using the Supreme Court list to try to increase membership.  Jackie Fugett motioned to approve the treasurer’s report with a second from Karen Woodward.  The report was approved.

Cindy Bitter distributed copies of the letters her mayor sent to representatives to alert them of the issue of mayor’s courts.  Cindy will investigate getting a contact from the Mayor’s Association. 

Karen Woodward gave an education committee report.  Preparation for the Kent State seminar is progressing smoothly and she reminded everyone the points are needed no later than March 15, 2006 so the certificates and awards can be prepared.  Pins and certificates are given to first-time achievers.  Re-certification achievers receive a year rocker attachment for their pin as well as a gift.  This year’s gift is a business card holder.  Karen also will have pens for the conference attendees.  Elaine Van Horn will contact Jean Wurzbacher for access to the software to create the certificates.  The education committee is meeting on March 3, 2006 to discuss the fall conference at the Embassy Suites in Dublin, Ohio.  The conference dates are Thursday, September 21, 2006 and Friday, September 22, 2006, with a room rate of $115.95.   June Allison asked if the list of certified and re-certified clerks could be made available and if we could designate the certified clerks in the directory.  

Jackie Fugett reported on ordering additional tote bags, which led to a discussion of expenses in general.  The tote bags were tabled at this time, since the organization is in need of funds to hold the conferences and pay for the lobbyist.  We also discussed increasing the fees for conferences to avoid losses, and will also look at the lobbyist expense at the end of the next quarter.

Brenda Fisher has agreed to remain the organization’s parliamentarian.

Marcia Soos is keeping track of the changes for the new directories. Jean Wurzbacher is still the contact for this project.

The website is looking good and there was discussion of having photographs on the site, especially of the area representatives and officers.

NEW BUSINESS:
Cindy asked for area representative reports:  

Kathy Kaluger reported for Southeast.  She stated they are not holding regular meetings due to the size of the district.  Discussion followed regarding the fact that it is a large area and perhaps the area could be broken up into district I and district II.

June Allison reported for Southwest.  She stated their association meets every other month usually on the third Friday at a host court.  If there is not a speaker, there is roundtable discussion.  Usually the attendance is twenty to twenty-five and total membership for the area is around sixty members.

Karen Woodward reported for Central and stated their association meets the third Tuesday of the month, usually at Schmidt’s in German Village.  Central has been meeting regularly since 1982, frequently has guest speakers and usually about twenty members attend.  Karen mentioned last month Central had the new Franklin County Municipal Court Clerk, Lori Tyack as a speaker and Lori discussed Chief Justice Thomas Moyer’s comments.   

Linda Lutts agreed to remain the legislative reporter for the association and will have a report for the Kent State conference.

Janice Speicher reported for the new clerks training.  To date, twenty clerks have registered and the training is scheduled Thursday March 9, 2006 and Friday, March 10, 2006 at Westerville.  The deadline for registration is Monday, February 13, 2006.  Janice mentioned the workbooks could be purchased for $40.00.  

Karen Woodward added the awards banquet at Kent State cost $35.00 for each guest if individuals have family members who want to attend. 

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Karen Woodward.  The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 a.m.


Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary
